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Dear People of Saint Peterôs, 

I think most of us either watched or in some way heard 
about the sermon of our Presiding Bishop at the wedding 
of the Duke and Duchess of Sussex.  To be sure, 
++Michaelôs words have become a total fascination with 
most media outlets, even to the point of a Saturday Night 
Live skit.  I believe this sermon will prove to be one of the 
most important of this century, and I hope it will lead to a 
turning point for all Christian communities to ñget backò to 
the basics of what Jesus called us to do and to be in this 
world. 

Bishop Curry spoke extensively about love 
and referenced the Summary of the Law 
that Jesus taught his followers.  In the 
tenth chapter of Lukeôs Gospel, Jesus is 
asked what the most important law is for the followers of 
God.  Drawing from the Hebrew Scriptures of 
Deuteronomy and Leviticus,  Jesus says that we are 
called to love God with all our heart, soul, mind and 
strength and to love our neighbor as ourselves.  Love is 
THE basic teaching of Christ and compassion is one of 
our most essential spiritual practices and values for 
anyone who claims to be a Christian. 

What then is love?  C.S. Lewis famously explored the 
Christian understanding of Love in his book, The Four 
Loves.  He describes love in four forms (lowest to highest 
form):  Storge or empathy bond of fondness or 
familiarity, Philia or friend bond of companionship, Eros 

or erotic bond of physical sexuality and 
Agape or the compassionate 
unconditional ñGodò love that exists 
regardless of conditions or 
circumstances.  For Lewis, these loves 
are interrelated; ñthe highest does not 
stand without the lowestò.  As 
Christians, we know the reality of Godôs 
agape and good favor towards us.  As followers of Jesus 
we are called to reflect this love in the lives of others.  

This truth is ensconced within our 
Baptismal Covenant.  The celebrant 
asks, ñWill you seek and serve Christ 
in all persons, loving your neighbor as 
yourself?ò and we, the baptized Body 
of Christ respond, ñI will, with Godôs 

help.ò  While the words are deceptively simple, it is no 
easy thing we promise to do and we are wise to beseech 
Godôs help.  Knowing how to seek and serve Christ in 
ALL persons?  Really?  ALL?  How do we balance loving 
neighbor and self?  Where is the clear line? 

Well, really, there is not one, at least one as simple as we 
would perceive in a cursory glance.  Jesus said many 
things, but he never said it would be simple.  Still, he did 
implore his followers in the 11th chapter of Matthew, 
ñTake my yoke upon you, and learn from me; for I am 
gentle and humble in heart, and you will find rest for your 
souls.  For my yoke is easy, and my burden is light.ò  
Doubtless, you may recall these words that are part of 
the Rite One service following the Confession and 
Absolution.  Here Jesus is not promising a life of ease 
and prosperity.  Instead, he is pointing that a pattern of 
seeking, learning and living out love (compassion).  
Being in community and relationship is by far easier 
because we transcend the perils of self-deception and 
egocentrism.  It is through walking in love, again, in 
community with one another, that we are able to discern 
how to companion each other, practicing compassion; 
balancing our own needs with the needs of others.  Do 
we always get it right?  Of course not!  But that is why 
being mindful of our own forgiveness is so essential.  
When we consider how much God loves and forgives 
each of us individually, how can we fail to be willing to 
offer forgiveness to one another?  

God is Love; Godôs essential quality is Love; God has 
created us out of Love and created us for Love.  
Humanity is gifted as no other species on Earth and we 
are bearers of the Divine Image.  God calls, hopes and 
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Centering Prayer meets every 
Wednesday at 1:30 p.m. in the Chapel. 
All Welcome! 

 

 

Morning Prayer is offered 
Monday through Saturday at 
8:30 a.m. in the Chapel.   

   

 

Menôs Breakfast.  All men are 
invited to the monthly menôs 
breakfast on the  second 
Saturday (June 9)  of the 
month from 8:30 to 9:30 a.m. at 
the Ocean Grill (at 5 points), 

17252 N Village Main Blvd, Lewes.     

Saint Peterôs Readers  Join us on 
Sunday, June 17, 5 p.m., Conference 
Room. , Our book  this month is a work 
of non fiction: Why Are All the Black Kids 
Sitting Together in the Cafeteria? by 
Beverly Daniel Tatum,( 2017)   This 

anniversary edition includes an introduction describing 
the Black experience in America from slavery to the 
Trump presidency. The book is an examination of 
developmental psychology as it pertains to race and uses 
many real life reports.  Julyôs book is the popular A 
Gentleman in Moscow and in August, we will read the 
Ralph Ellison classic, Invisible Man.  ReminderðNo 
commitment, come when you can, leave when you must. 
ALL welcome to join the discussion.  

Knit a Prayer Shawl!  Join us at 
10:30 a.m. on June 18, in the 
Conference Room.  For more 
information, contact Mary Shea 
(302-644-2516). 
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The Camp Arrowhead Benefit Camp Arrowhead 

Benefit Golf Outing has been rescheduled for 

Saturday, June 2. The First Annual Camp 

Arrowhead Golf Outing will take place at the American 

Classic Golf Club behind the Pelican Shopping Center 

(ACME, etc). Tee times will begin at 9 a.m.. The goal is 

to raise seed money for a larger capital campaign in 

early 2019 to undertake needed improvements to the 

camp's infrastructure. Further details and registration 

forms are available on the camp's website  

www.camparrowhead.net.    
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Spring is here at last and 
the rains have cleared!  All 
you gardeners are probably 
looking over your gardens 
and making plans for 
improvement.  Now is the 
time to dig up those crowded or unwanted plants and 
donate them to the St. Peterôs Plant Sale which will 
now take place on Sunday, June 3.  All types of plants 
are welcome along with garden items like pots, tools, 
vases, accessories and books.  Donations can be left 
at the church on Friday or Saturday, June 1 or 2, 
prior to the sale.  The sale begins at 8:30 a.m. on 
Sunday morning and ends at noon. This is an 
excellent chance to add that special plant or garden 
ornament to your 2018 garden.  Volunteers to help  
with the sale are also needed. Contact Tracy Mulveny 
(302-370-0072 / tmulveny@comcast.net) to offer your 
services. 

4×Ï 2ÅÓÃÈÅÄÕÌÅÄ %ÖÅÎÔÓ ÆÒÏÍ -ÁÙȦ 
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See How YOU Can Get 

Involved! 

 

The 52nd annual St. Peterôs Art Show is 

Saturday, July 7, and we need lots of help to 

make it a success! There are many ways to 

volunteer, whether it be helping with pre-show 

preparations, setup on the day of the show, serving 

lunch, selling raffle tickets, or helping with tear down 

and cleanup at the end of the day.  

 

Beginning the first weekend in June, there will be 

someone outside the church after each worship 

service to sign up for volunteering a few hours of 

your time.  We start early on Saturday and the show 

ends at 3 p.m..  Any question regarding volunteers 

can be directed to  Tracy Mulveny (302-645-4809, 

tmulveny@comcast.net), Sue Potts (302-542-2271, 

sue@suepots.com), or Pat Okoniewski (302-644-

8490, pokoniewsk@aol.com).   

The Summer Spirituality Series begins on Thursday, May 31, at 7 

p.m. in the Parish Hall and runs each week through August 30!  As  

in yearsô past, each evening will end with a delicious scoop of Kingôs 

ice cream!  Bring a friend and enjoy this yearly summertime offering! 

3ÕÍÍÅÒ 3ÐÉÒÉÔÕÁÌÉÔÙ 3ÅÒÉÅÓ "ÅÇÉÎÓȦ 

D  T  P  

June 7 Singing the Psalms T.J. Thomas 

June 14 
Graceful Nurtureð 
     Using Godly Play with Adults 

Lorri Camilleri 

June 21 Concert: YChromes from Univ. DE American Choral Directors 

June 28 The Jesus I Know The Rev. Carlyle Gill 

July 5 Shards of Grace The Rev. Jeffrey Ross 

July 12 WWJD today The Rev. Rita Nelson 

July 19 A Womanôs Perspective in War 
The Rev. Dr. Karis Graham,  
     USAF Colonel 

July 26 Micro Plastics and the Bay Dr. Jonathan Cohen 

August 2 
Planning for Tomorrowð 
     Leaving a Blessed Legacy 

Meagan Sekscinski 

August 9 Photography as Spiritual Practice Kathryn Harris 

August 16 
Biblical References in World Litera-
ture  

Dr. Aimee Wiest 

August 23 Caring for the Returning Vet The Rev. Ray Michener 

August 30 God ï a Study in Evolution! The Rev. Perren Hayes 
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3!6% ÔÈÅ $ÁÔÅÓȦ   
¶ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ )Î *ÕÌÙɂ#ÈÁÒÌÉÅ "ÒÏ×Î *ÁÚÚ #ÏÎÃÅÒÔȢ  Charlie Brown, Lucy, and the gang will be on hand 
when the Eric Mintel Quartet return for a very special Christmas in July Concert 
on Saturday, July 14 at 7 p.m. in  
the Sanctuary.   

¶ 6ÁÃÁÔÉÏÎ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌɂ(ÅÒÏ #ÅÎÔÒÁÌȢ  Another great VBS is on tap for 
Au- gust 6 
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Our May Parentsô Night Out will 

be held on Saturday, June 9, 

from 5:30 to 8 p.m. This 

month weôll make gifts for dads. 

Contact Lorri in the office. 

Reservations are a MUST!   
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 We will offer Story Time at 9:30 a.m. during the 
summer beginning Sunday, June 3 on the 
patio.  Drop your children off at 9:30 for a different 
story each week.  Storytellers and volunteers most 
welcomed!  We will end by 10:10 a.m. to allow your 
family to participate in the LIGHT Service. 

#ÁÌÌÉÎÇ !ÌÌ 9ÏÕÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅÓ β ÁÎÄ ÕÐ 
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Calling all youth grades 4 and up to join us for our end of the 
school year fling at the escape rooms of Escape Rehoboth on 
Coastal Highway (Route 1) in Rehoboth.  Cost is $10 per person.  
Weôll have pizza afterwards to celebrate.  
Reservations are a MUST!!!  Contact Lorri in 
the office to register no later than June 5.  
Scholarship money available.    

Wow.. Weôve been busy!!! Our children painted t-shirts and planted veggies in the 
gardens for Earth Day, our youth and some parents spent an overnight at Camp 
Arrowhead, our end-of-year celebration moved inside because of the weather but we 
made Flat Jesusô to take over the summer and still had a blast, and our Parentsô Night 
Out Children make gifts for their moms.  Thanks, too, to Tim Campbell for bringing his 
bee hives to show us how the bees live and work in their colonies.  Itôs been a great 
year! 



-ÕÓÉÃ .ÏÔÅÓ 
All St. Cecilia Guild events are free admission thanks to our generous donors.  

Visit  stpeterslewes.org/music/st-cecilia-guild to learn how you can help support the Guild. 
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The YChromes are the University of Delaware's only men's a 
cappella group. They will perform at St. Peterôs as part of the 
spring meeting of the Delaware chapter of the American Choral 
Directors Association. 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 

In just under three months 21 singers from St. Peterôs will join our friends 
from Immanuel, New Castle as we begin our trip to England to sing at Ely 
Cathedral. Our pilgrimage has been about 2 years in the making from the 
time we auditioned and began planning until the time we arrive in Ely. It is 
an honor to represent St. Peterôs and our community as we offer daily 
choral worship in Ely Cathedral. We give hearty thanks for the support 
shown us over the past few months as we fundraised the money 
necessary to ensure everyone is able to participate in the trip. 

Sung Compline continues throughout the summer at 8:45 p.m. on the 
following Thursdays: June 7, July 5, and August 2. 

Over the coming months we look forward to sharing more information 
about our time as choir in residence at Ely Cathedral. We hope to share 
stories and pictures in real time while we are traveling August 10-20. 
Sometime in the fall the choir will host a dinner to thank everyone for their 
support and share memories of our time in the UK. 

Before departure there are two final opportunities to hear the music we will be singing in Ely: 

¶ Sunday, July 22: 10 a.m. Choral Eucharist at Immanuel, New Castle 

¶ Sunday, August 5: 5 p.m. Choral Evensong at St. Peterôs, Lewes followed by 
a ñBon Voyageò Reception 

With gratitude, 

Prayers for health and healing for Fr. Norm.  
Photo from the Ascension Day Jazz Vespers  

The L.I.G.H.T. service begins at 
10:15 a.m. on Sundays during the 
summer (until 9/2).  Please join us! 

. 
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even pleads for us to reflect this love into the lives of 
others and in this world God has given us.  It is the path of 
compassion we seek when we pray the Lordôs Prayer and 
say, ñNot my will, but yours be done.ò   

Discernment is essential and cannot be a solo pursuit.  
We belong to each other and in love we not only shoulder 
each otherôs burdens but also support and guide one 
another.  After God has created Adam, God immediately 
notices that the man needs companionship.  Anglican 
poet and priest, John Donne once said, ñNo man is an 
island.ò  Donne underscores the truth that no one is self-
sufficient; we all rely on others, from conception, birth and 
throughout our lives.   

Bishop Curry quoted the great Jesuit priest and scientist, 
Pierre Teilhard de Chardin in his sermon at the royal 
wedding and I would like to leave you to ponder this quote 
and one other from this great mystic and passionate 
follower of the Jesus way.  He said, ñLove is the affinity 
which links and draws together the elements of the 
worldéLove, in fact, is the agent of universal synthesis.ò  
He also said, ñ Someday, after mastering the winds, the 
waves, the tides and gravity, we shall harness for God the 
energies of love, and then, for a second time in the history 
of the world, man will have discovered fire.ò  Love is truly 
the greatest power in the Universe; the followers of Jesus 
are given this power to share with the world, helping to 
build and link it together in relationships forged by the 
bonds of love.  May we strive to always act in love, and 
with Godôs help, may we seek and serve all persons, 
loving our neighbor as ourselves. 

Please keep me in your prayers and know that you are 
daily in mine.                                                     

                                                 Jeffrey+ 
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Austin Ross received his Eagle Scout 
badge at a ceremony on May 19.  Pictured 
above is Austin receiving a Delaware State 
commendation from Legislator Steve Smyk 
(l) and Speaker Peter Schwartzkop (r). 

"ÁÐÔÉÓÍÓ 

Receiving the Sacrament of 
Baptism on April 29 are 
Charlotte Ann (Charlie) 
Corrozi and Tatum Leigh 

Reick (right).  Blessings upon 
them and their families.  



The Episcopal Church Women, a spiritually supportive 
and social organization for the women of St. Peterôs, 
supports the churchôs mission of outreach by 
sponsoring two major fundraising events annually: the 
December Soup Luncheon and Raffle and St. Peterôs 
Art Show Luncheon and Raffle in July. All women of St. 
Peterôs are encouraged to take part in ECW activities. 
To receive news updates and event reminders, as 
well as minutes from informational meetings,  
send your name and email address to Tracy 
Mulveny at tmulveny@comcast.net. 
 
ECW Informational Meetings are held quarterly on 
Wednesdays at 9:30 a.m. in the Parish Hall. All women 
of St Peterôs, newcomers or long-timers, are welcome 
to attend.  If you would like to make a donation, request 
or add another item to the agenda, contact Tracy 
Mulveny (tmulveny@comcast.net /  
302-379-0072) or Chris Miller-Marcin (camjoey@ 
comcast.net / 302-448-0191) prior to the meeting.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ladiesô Nights Out ï are relaxed 
social events from 6 to 8 p.m. meant 
for catching up with old friends or 
making new ones. Guests are always 
welcome.  Please bring a beverage or 
a sweet or savory treat to share and join us. 
Monday June 18, 6-8 p.m., at the home of 
Barbara McKendrew, Lewes.  

Directions will be sent to those on the ECW email list 
ð or go to the online Church Directory, highlight the 
desired address, and right click to link to a Google 
map. 
 

St Peterôs 52nd Annual Art Show is 
Sat. July 7- and the ECW will be 
hosting a ñgrab and goò lunch menu. 
Volunteer sign up will begin in June 
and is coordinated with the Art Show.  
Three artists each donate a work to 
the Art Show for the ECW to raffle in 
support of its charitable works. We 

will meet to prepare raffle tickets for mailing.  The date 
for that meeting will be announced via the ECW e-mail 
blast. 
. 
Women on Our Own is a monthly gathering of 
women who are widowed, divorced, or living 
independently. Contact Judy Cousins, 302-231-8788, 
or Nancy Ruscoe, 302-236-0858, for information about 
coming events.  

%Ȣ #Ȣ 7Ȣ .Å×ÓȦ 
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ECWôs Spring Luncheon  

An enjoyable afternoon was had in early 
May by all in attendance at the ECW Spring 
Luncheon, held at Irish Eyes in Lewes. The weather was perfect, everyone 
was happy to be in bright colors and munching on a Spring buffet 
luncheon. Each guest received a small potted parsley plant grown by 
Helen Waite and her husband, John Feliciani. One lucky person at each 
table won the potted herb plant table centerpiece.  
 
The program was provided by Ken Norman of Floral Inspirations in Lewes. 
Ken created some stunning arrangements comprised of flowers and herbs 
in unique ways. We were all amazed at his beautiful and aromatic 
creations. It was a lovely way to finally welcome Spring!  


